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g) Political and economic risk

The impact of political and economic matters that have arisen, in particular rising inflation, in the
regional and global economy remains uncertain and is difficult to assess in terms of duration and
severity. The effect on markets and cost of living may have an adverse impact on the Company
including future cash flows, however the potential impact at this stage is not known. The Company will
continue to monitor market conditions and evaluate the potential impact, if any, on its operations going
forward. For these financial statements, the recent political and economic matters have had no impact
on the recognition and measurement of assets and liabilities as at 31 December 2023.

Future business developments and strategy

The directors expect the business will continue in its principal activities for the foreseeable future and
will ensure that customers continue to be serviced on a business-as-usual basis.

The business is subject to a number of risks under the principal risks and uncertainties section, which
could adversely affect the business in future years, and the directors will continue to monitor and

manage those risks.
Statement under Section 172 of the Companies Act 2006

The Directors have acted in the way that they considered, in good faith, would be most likely to
promote the success of the Company for the benefit of its members as a whole, and this section forms
our Section 172 disclosure, describing how, in doing so, the Directors considered the matters set out
in section 172(1)(a) to (f) of the Companies Act 2006. The Directors also took into account the views
and interests of a wider set of stakeholders, including regulators.

Directors considered, amongst other matters, the following:

the likely consequences of any decision in the long term;

the interests of the Company’s employees

the need to foster the Company’s business relationships with suppliers, customers and others;
the impact of the Company’s operations on the community and the environment;

the desirability of the Company maintaining a reputation for high standards of business
conduct; and

+ the need to act fairly as between members of the Company.

Considering this broad range of interests is an important part of the way the Board makes decisions,
although in balancing those different perspectives it will not always be possible to deliver everyone’s
desired outcome.

Engagement with stakeholders

Depending on the decision in question, the relevance of each particular stakeholder group may differ,
and equally the Board adopts a variety of methods of engagement with different stakeholder groups.
The Board will sometimes engage directly with certain stakeholders on certain issues, but the size and
distribution of our stakeholders and of the Company means that stakeholder engagement often takes
place at an operational level.

In addition, to ensure a more efficient and effective approach, certain stakeholder engagement is led
at Barclays Group level, in particular where matters are of group-wide significance or have the
potential to impact the reputation of the Barclays Group.



